
 

“The  SIR~ LAKE TAHOE BRANCH 160~ 

CHARTEERED APRIL 22, 1991 

                                    

                           
 

MEMBERSHIIP OPEN TO MEN REGARDLESS OF AGE, RACE, COLOR, OR RELIGION 
GETTING  TOGETHER FOR LUNCH AND ENJOYING OUR VARIOUS ACTIVITIES 

                  

HIGH MOUNTAIN NEWS 

 
 
 

JUNE	2021	
We meet the 4th Monday of the month 

       Next reg. meeting – our 365th ……………………..JUNE 28, 2021……….………………………..CARSON VALLEY INN  
       Officers & Chairmen……………………………………..10:00am.................................................………MINDEN, NV. 
       Social hour……………………………………………………11:00am………………………………. Meeting in the Valley Ballroom 
       Luncheon……………………………...........................12:00noon…………………………………………………………………………….  

 
 

President’s Message June 2021  
Hello Fellow SIRS:  
 
     Hope this finds you all doing well. We had our first live meeting last month and it 
went very well. The meeting was held at Carson Valley Inn, and our luncheon buffet 
was excellent. 
     I would like to welcome our new members from last month and welcome them to 

this month’s meeting. If you would like to help our organization become better, we have a few vacancies that 
need to be filled, so come to the meeting and find out more about where you can help. 
     I would like to thank Larry Coffman for setting up the Reno Aces game. We had great seats, and everyone 
had a great time. Larry is scheduling another outing to the Reno Aces so be sure to contact him and get your 
name on the list. 
     I hope to see everyone at our next meeting on June 28, 2021, at Carson Valley Inn. BEC meeting 10AM, 
Social hour starts at 11:00 AM with lunch being served at 12:00 PM with general meeting to follow. 
     Hope to see a lot of you on the golf course. Stay safe and travel safe. 
 
Respectfully, Big Sir Joe Tomlin      
      
 
 

1. 



                                         Looks like we will have our second meeting in a row in June.  I haven't received the 
confirmations on Lampe park, but at this time it looks good we will have to be cleaned 
up and out of the Pavilion area by 2pm.  If you plan to attend, we will need to have a 
count by July 16.  The Bar B-Q will be July 26.  It looks like we may not be able to 
have steaks this year do to the high cost.  We can discuss this more at this month’s 
meeting.  If you have any ideas come to the next meeting, we will finalize the Bar B-Q. 
 
                                                                                                                                      
Little Sir, John Lilygren 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

ROSTER CHANGES 
Corwyn Mosiman Badge #110,  
6532 Copper Mtn. Dr.,  
Carson City NV 89701,  
Spouse Sina, 831-229-9113, 
Corwyn.Mosiman@gmail.com 
               
Roger Hughes Badge #109,  
1015 Chaparral Dr.,  
Carson City NV 89408,  
Spouse Barbara, 775-720-6357 
 
Daniel Mares Badge #103,  
196 Sussex Place,  
Carson City, NV 89703  
851-551-4072, danielMares7@yahoo.com 
 
Carl Hopper, Badge #106,  
204 Winters Dr.,  
Carson City, NV 89703,  
Spouse Gwen, 775-232-3958, chopper500@aolcom 
 
George McCool, Badge #19,  
PO Box 20723,  
Carson City, NV 89721,  
775-790-2771, Ibegeo@aol.com 
 
Mike Bright, Badge #114,  
4684 Clear Creek,  
Carson City, NV 89705,  
650-773-4277, hunterman111@aol.com 
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How to sponsor a New Member. . . 

Present him with a business card for his free lunch on 
Sir Branch 160.  He should be able to attend the 

monthly meetings.  Make him aware that there is an 
assessment of $6 once a year, but some members 

make voluntary donations to help cover our expenses.  
Tell Him that dress is casual and to arrive at Tep’s 

Villa Roma during the social hour - -after 11a.m. but 
well be for 12 noon –Introduce your guest as a 

prospective member when called upon.  He won’t 
have to make a speech.   Pick up at the next meeting 

or down load the application on-line.   Help him fill it 
out and then return it to the Membership Chairman.  

His application will be processed and, typically, he 
can be introduced as a New Member at our next 
regular luncheon meeting.  As of right now all 

meetings are at the Cason Valley Inn, Minden NV. 

~NOTICE~ 

All travel events and other activities sponsored by 
Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, or its Branches, 

are for the convenience and pleasure of its 
members and their guests who desire to 

participate.  Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, 
and its Branches do not assume any responsibility 
for the well-being or safety of the participants or 

passengers, or their property or any damages 
whatsoever, in any manner pertaining to said 

activities.

 



May In Person/ Zoom Meeting 22, 2021 10:07 AM 
SIR Board of Directors Meeting 

 
Call to order: The meeting was called to order at about 10:07AM when a quorum was reached.  There were no meeting 
minutes to be approved for April as there was no meeting. 
 
Reports: 
 
Big Sir: Joe Tomlin stated that he would be sending out an email to all members in an attempt to further clarify the State 
SIR stand on Covid requirements that included a signing of a waiver and a verification of vaccination.  
 
Little Sir: John Lilygren discussed the possibility of having the annual picnic in July and wanted to see if the membership 
wanted to proceed.  By a voice vote we approved the picnic and John said he would check into the availability of Lampe 
Park. 
 
Treasurer: Mike Patton stated that our checkbook balance is $3,052 and petty cash is $200 for a total of $3,252.  
 
Secretary: Neil Wolf was not in attendance and John Gerard took the meeting minutes.  
 
Committee Reports:  
Attendance: Steve Butts advised that our membership is currently 106, with 6 new members awaiting approval. 

Activities: Although we currently do not have an Activities Chairman, the following individuals have taken it upon 
themselves to set up the following activities. 
 
Larry Coffman has set up a Reno Aces game for our group on Sunday June 6th, and currently we have 15 people 
attending.   Thank you again Larry. 
 
Tom Kern is setting up a book exchange for any member that wishes to participate.  He currently has a number of books 
available and he will be the point man for handing out books at our meeting, accepting books that are donated by 
members and basically maintaining the “library”.  His only request is that members do not bring in their wife’s romance 
novels. 
"#$%  Thank you, Tom, as this will be quite beneficial to our reading members. 
 
Bowling:  Dave Moore reported that our sponsored State Tournament will be held on September 17-18 in Carson City. 
Details to follow as everything is finalized. 
 
Golf: Sig Heidemann was not available for the meeting but the golf is moving forward as scheduled (non-SIR)  
 
Newsletter: Larry Coffman requested all info for newsletter be sent to him by June 17th.  
 
Membership: Joe D’Angelo was available via Zoom. We have six new members that were voted on in this meeting.  
 
Pickleball: Skip Hempler informed us that Pickleball is available at the MAC in Carson City on Wednesdays from 10am 
to 12pm at a cost of $3.  All are welcome, SIR’s, spouses and friends.  Just show up.  There are both indoor and outdoor 
courts and Skip suggested that after the game the group could go out to lunch.  Thank you Skip. 
 
Rooster Sales: Dave Tiongco advised us that the hat prices have increased for $10 to $15. Contact him if anyone wants 
rooster apparel. 
 
Sunshine: Mike Vadnais was not available.  Please submit any information regarding members needing Get Well, etc. 
issues so that Mike can send them a card on our behalf. 
 
Webmaster: Jim Maxedon has reviewed the Website and it is up to date. 
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Old Business:   None  
 
New Business: 
  
There was a discussion of having the picnic as a non-SIR event as it is in Nevada and the requirements for Covid are 
different from California.  (less restrictive) 
 
We voted on the acceptance of six new members to our chapter.  They are: 
 Corwyn Mosiman, Roger Hughes, Daniel Mares, Carl Hopper, Mike Bright and George McKool 
All were unanimously accepted for membership. 
 
Joe Tomlin asked if there was any interest in forming a group to play Cornhole. 
 
Tom Kern discussed the differences in California versus Nevada laws when it came to organizational responsibilities 
when it came to dealing with Covid restrictions. 
 
Next meeting scheduled for June 28th at the Carson Valley Inn and possibly ZOOM. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:45AM.  

 
 

 
 

 
 

MEMBERS ANNIVERSERY 
FOR THE MONTH OF JUNE 

1998 LEO FULLER, 2004 JOE KILLIAN, 
2008 ED DWORAK, 2009 DICK PRICE, 2010 
RON THOMPSON, 2012 TED TAYLOR, 2014 

MARSHALL W. McCURDY, 2017 JOHN 
GREENHUT, 2018 DALE FRIEND, 2018 

GLENN RODERICK, DAVID SCOTT 

 
 
Visit the SIR Website at sirinc.org and read 
“SIR HAPPENINGS”—the SIR State 
Newsletter. Sir Branch 160 Web Site is up and 
running.  
https://sirinc2.org/z_branch160/index.html 
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JUNE 
MIKE, VADNAIS, NEIL FOX, SKIP 

HEMPLER, GEORGE MONTOYA, ED 
DWORAK, JOHN GOODING, BRAD 

THOMPSON, RON TICKNOR, DAVE 
NOLTE AND PHILIP DOSS 

ONE IS 65 
    

SUNSHINE REPORT 

Our Sunshine Chairman is Mike Vadnais.  
His phone number is 775-546- 0810.  Let 

Mike know if someone is under the 
weather or if a family member is not well. 

 



 

Membership & Luncheon Report 
Sons In Retirement – Lake Tahoe Branch 160 

Your attendance Chairman, Steve Butts 
 
 
 MAY  2021 
 
 
 
 

Total Member previous report (106) 
 
Members Dropped () 
 
Members Added (6) Mike Bright, Carl Hopper, Roger 
Hushes, Daniel Mares, George McKool and Corwyn 
Mosiman 
  
Total Members this report (112) 
 
Inactive to active (0)  
 
Medical Leave (5) Ed Rector, Jack Post, Franz Goepfert, 
Joe McKenna, and Van Marshall 
 
Excused Snow Bird (5) David Scott, Dennis Wingate, 
Johnny Myers, Dale Friend, and Alan Norton,  
 
Covid 19 Temp Suspension (0)  
 
Total excused members (10)  
 
Total Active Members minus Excused Members (102) 
 
Total number unexcused not at meeting (67) 
 
Visitors-(1) Gary Johnson, Area Gov. (Zoom) 
 
Attendance Carson Valley Inn meeting (35) + Zoom 
 
Speaker (0) 
 

 
Putting another Reno Aces Game together for the 
Month of July 24 or 25.  Night game on the 24th and a 
day game on the 25th.  If you are interested let me 
know what date you prefer, the date that has the most 
response will be the chosen one.  Larry Coffman 

 

 

ROOSTER SALES 
~NOTICE ON SALE NOW~ 

SUPPORT “The SIR” ~ DRESS IT UP 
WITH ROOSTER PINS,  

HATS AND SHIRTS. 
SHOW HOW PROUD 
YOU ARE TO BE A 

SIR!! 
HATS ~$15 
VESTS ~$29.50   

POLO SHIRTS~ $16/$21 
WICKING SHIRTS~$20/24/30              

 PINS ~ SMALL $2/LARGE $3   

 GOLF/BOWLING TOWELS ~$9 
               Start looking good! 

DAVE TIONGCO 
 

 

 

Toiyabe Golf Course May 25, 2021 Sig 
Heidemann hole number 8 with a hole-in-

one, a 5 Hybird club, hole distance 144 
yards.  

CONGRATULATIONS  
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ATTENDANCE REMINDER 
Sir’s if you plan to (1) miss more than 3 

meetings in a row, or (2) if you need to be 
put on Medical Leave as a patient or 

caregiver, or (3) if you are leaving the area 
either as a snowbird or for an extended 
vacation.  Please contact Steve Butts at 

(775) 722-0177 or email at 
Stakas94@att.net  Members will be 

contacted if they are missing meetings 
without notification. 

 
 

 

BADGE DRAWING WINNER FOR 
JUNE LUNCHEON HAL BIRD 

Come to a meeting, have lunch, hear our guest 
speaker and have your badge pulled from the 

bucket for a lunch on the SIR at the next 
meeting 

Lake Tahoe Branch 160 Badge Color Scheme 

Charter Member…RED  
Honorary Life Member… GOLD 
New Member…BLUE the rest of us…BLACK. When 
you see a badge with BLUE lettering indicating a 
NEWER MEMBER, be sure to make him feel welcome. 
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Previews of Coming Attractions … 

 

 

June/July/August 

CHECK IN WITH SIG FOR GOLF  

June 29 Golf Laker Ridge G. C. 8:00 am SG 
July 5 Dayton Valley G. C. 8:30 am SG 
July 12 Apple Mountain T.T. 9 am 
July 19 Silver Oak G. C. 8:30 am SG 
July 27 Toiyabe G. C. 8:30 am SG 
Aug 2 Genoa Lakes G. C. 8:30 am SG 
Aug 9 Wolf Run G. C. Reno 8:27 am S. G. 
Aug 16 Genoa Ranch G. C 8:30 am SG 
Aug 24 Incline Village Mtn course  
Aug 30 Silver Oak G. C. 8:30 am SG  
 

 

 
The Reno Aces Game was a great outing, 
seats were great, free hats, and $1.00 hot 

dogs.  There were, 15 Sir, family and friends 
who attended the game against the 

Sacramento River Cats. 
 

 

 



FORM 28, SONS IN 
RETIREMENT MONTHLY 
CASH REPORT  Branch 160 Region 2 MAY 2021  
BEGINNING CASH    Month YTD 
BALANCE (Total Cash)   $3,352.02  $3,803.00 
GENERAL ACCOUNTS       
 Contributions $0.00 $0.00 
    Interest $0.06  $0.22  
  Other $0.00  $0.00  

  
Subtotal General 
Receipts $0.06  $0.22  

   Disbursements     
  Printing, Supplies etc. $22.00 $132.70 
  Postage $33.00 $143.00 

 State Pro Rate  $185.50 

  
Subtotal General 
Disbursements $55.00 $516.20 

  
NET GENERAL 
gain/(loss) -$54.94 ($515.92) 

 Custodial Accounts   
 Monthly Luncheon $850.00 $850.00 
 Rooster Items $76.00 $166.00 

  
Subtotal Custodial 
Disbursements $878.40 $73.40 

ENDING CASH BALANCE 
(Total Cash)   $3,213.68 $3,213.68 
CASH ELEMENTS        
Checking $3,01368     
Savings $0.00      
Other $200.00      

Total $3,213.68 

Patrick 
Michael 
Patton 
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…NEWSLETTER… 	

LAKE TAHOE BRANCH 160 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

           BIG SIR------------------------JOE TOMLIN--------------------775-790-7160        DIRECTOR----------------LARRY COFFMAN---------------530-577-0328 

         LITTLE SIR-------------------JOHN LILGREN-----------------530-577-5234       DIRECTOR--------------- SKIP HEMPLER-------------------775-588-4998 

         SECRETARY-----------------GORDON SALAS--------------775-690-2026        DIRECTOR---------------TERRY CANNON------------------775-883-4605 

         ASST. SECRETARY-----------------------TBD-----------------------------------         DIRECTOR----------------JIM BEILSTEIN--------------------775-790-5180 

         TREASURER------------------MIKE PATTON-----------------775-300-1073        DIRECTOR----------------JOHN GERARD-------------------530-542-2876 

         ASST. TREASURER---------RON THOMPSON…………775-848-1402         DIRECTOR----------------STEVE BUTTS---------------------775-722-0177 

HONORARY DIRECTORS 

              KEN KOEGL----------------------------------619-651-5508                                   MIKE VADNAIS------------------------------------775-546-0810 

              JACK POST-----------------------------------530-570-8063                                   DAVE TIONGCO-----------------------------------775-265-9448 

              TOM SAWYER-------------------------------775-852-8675                                   RON THOMPSON----------------------------------775-848-1402 

VAN MARSHALL----------------------------530-307-0786 

BRANCH OFFICIAL E-MAIL CONTACT AND WEB MASTER JAMES MAXEDON jmx7@pacbell.net 

   Area 6 Governor – Gary Johnson 530-333-4814 - Region 2 Director – Dale D. Decker 209-533-0455 - State President– Stuart Williams 

 

 

 
 

SIR Branch 160 Newsletter 
P.O. Box 550086                             
So. Lake Tahoe, CA 96155 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 


